Gentet, Matthias

From: |
Sent: 09 March 2016 00:21

To: Planning; Ryan, Angela; Gentet, Matthias; Ahsan, Shelima
Cc: Tara Hamel-smith

Subject: Re: Planning Application Consultation - 46 Birchington Road
Dear all,

Further to my email below, | would like to note that the parties on 4 March and 6 March took place
and, as expected, they ran past Vila Ronel's permitted opening hours. There seemed to be
customers past midnight on both occasions. Tonight (8 March) there seems to be another party
and Vila Ronel is still open and there are still many customers out on the decking at 12:20am. |
can hear loud voices even though | am in the living room at the back of my flat with all doors and
windows closed. As | am typing, a car is repeatedly honking its horn presumably to get someone's
attention. | am sorry to keep emailing - but | was just wondering whether there is any plan to deal
with the fact that Vila Ronel does not stick to its permitted opening hours?

Best regards,

Andrew

Sent: Monday, February 29, 2016 11:04 PM
Subject: Planning Application Consultation - 46 Birchington Road

Dear Planning Team,

Thank you for your letter dated 12 February 2016 inviting us to comment on the planning
application in respect of 46 Birchington Road (2016/0652/P).

Please find attached a letter which sets out our objections to the planning application. If you have
any queries about the contents of this letter please do let us know.

In addition to the letter, we would like to make the following observations. Vila Ronel does not
seem to have a proper understanding of the conditions regarding opening hours that are set out in
their permission for A3 use. In the past, we corresponded with Ms Ryan about a party at Vila
Ronel that was advertised to run past their permitted opening hours. We also note that they have
applied to carry out licensable activities beyond their permitted openings hours. Today we note
that on their Facebook page they are advertising Mother's Day events for Friday 4 March and
Sunday 6 March (with live music), and the stated time for these events is 7pm to midnight.
However, their current permitted hours are up to 11.30pm on Friday and 10.30pm on Sunday. |
have pasted the advertisement below.

This lack of respect for conditions is an additional reason why the external decking is not a good
idea. However, even if the decking is removed, it is a real problem if Vila Ronel simply ignore their
permitted opening hours.

Best regards,



Andrew and Tara Hamel-Smith

Translated from Albanian using Google translate --- "On the occasion of Mother's Day we wish all
Albanian mothers and sisters to be happy and have always only harmony with their lives . You
are invited to celebrate together the Vila Ronel Restaurant 4 March and 6 March Address: 46
Birchington Road NW6 4LJ Kilburn London With life music and traditional food from 19:00 to
24:00 for more info Tel : 07875106852 Welcome"
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